
IN MEMORY OF COUNCIL MEMBER GLENN BURNS  
Glenn Earl Burns of Montverde, Florida passed away at 
his home on Saturday, May 11, 2019 after a long battle 
with Lewy Body dementia and Parkinson’s  Disease. He 
was born in Clermont, Florida on January 3, 1956 to 
Thomas and Dorothy Burns.  

Glenn married Colleen Donlevy on April 15, 1987 in      
Miami Beach, Florida. He worked as a Geographic       
Information System Consultant. Glenn was a Town  
Councilman in Montverde for seven years, resigning his 
position last year due to his declining health.  Glenn had a 
passion for his community and was instrumental in       
creating the Green Mountain Scenic Highway.  Glenn is 
survived by his wife of 32 years, Collen Donlevy-Burns, 
daughters;  Megan Soles of Osprey, Florida and Anna 
Burns of Tucson, Arizona, brother Roy Burns of 
Groveland, Florida, sisters; Anita Karst of Tampa, Florida, 
Connie Phillips of Groveland, Florida, and Lori            
Cunningham of  Baton Rouge, Louisiana, and a nine 
month old grandchild, Luke Glenn Sole.  

 

The Town of Montverde was lucky and honored to have Glenn 
as a Council member for 7 years, he  inspired us all to always 
be mindful of the  environment and its needs. We will truly 
miss him and his knowledge and dedication towards our 
beautiful Town of Montverde!  Mayor Joe Wynkoop 

June 2019 Town Hall: 17404 Sixth Street, Montverde, FL  34756  Tel: (407) 469-2681 

 2019 WASTE PRO HOLIDAY GARBAGE & RECYCLING SCHEDULE  

GARBAGE: Friday, July 5th instead of Thursday, July 4th  
GARBAGE: Friday, November 29th instead of Thursday, November 28th  

RECYCLING: Thursday, December 26th instead of Wednesday, December 25th   



JUNE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

The next Town Council meeting will be on Tuesday, June 11, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  Residents are  encouraged to attend 
these meetings and public comment is permitted at the beginning of every meeting.   Please join us for a free dinner in 
the Mayor’s Office, prior to the meeting at 5:30 p.m.  The meal this month is:  Chicken Enchilada with beans, marinated 
vegetable salad, Chocolate Cake, Fresh Strawberry Cake and assorted beverages.  Agenda items will be: First Reading 
of Ordinance 2019—007 Animal Ordinance, First Reading of Ordinance 2019—008 Utility Procedures and Deposits and 
Resolution 2019-009—Supporting City of Groveland State Route 50 Realignment Project  

LIBRARY NEWS 

Here at the library we are gearing up for the Summer Reading Program. The program will begin Monday, June 10 th and run through 

July 17th. Please stop by and get signed up so that we know how many to expect and can prepare accordingly. Anyone who          

participates ALL summer will be invited to enjoy our end of Summer Reading Program Party! We would also like to thank everyone 

who helped make the Easter Egg Hunt a success. If anyone has empty eggs they would like to donate you can drop them off at Town 

Hall or the     Library. The more we get back the more we have for next year!  Thank You, Kathleen & Jen 

FRIENDS OF MONTVERDE BINGO 

Please join us Friday, June 21st for a fun filled evening at BINGO!!  Dinner begins at 5:30 p.m. and will be Spaghetti w/meat 

sauce and salad. w/fresh dressing for $7.00 & several varieties of desserts will available for purchase as well as 

drinks.   Bingo begins at 7:00 p.m.  and is held at the Community Building located at 17436 Division St.                                    

Contact Joe at 407-496-1673 for more information.   We look forward to see you on Friday, June 21st.  

A customer shall be allowed to exchange their garbage cart 

or recycling bin anytime if damaged. The customer will call 

Waste Pro Customer Service at  352-366-0352 and     

request an exchange due to a damaged cart or bin. There is 

no charge for an exchange of  a damaged cart or recycle 

bin.  If the customer  requests an exchange of a dirty cart or 

bin for a clean cart or bin, the customer will pay Waste Pro 

$40.00 prior to delivery.  Waste Pro shall deliver carts or 

bins within five (5)  business days after the customer      

requests the exchange.  

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME IRRIGATION SCHEDULE  

Residential irrigation- odd numbered addresses/no addresses may water only on Wednesday & Saturday, not between 10am-4pm 

Residential irrigation—even numbered addresses/no address may water only on Thursday & Sunday, not between 10am—4pm 

Non-residential irrigation– may water only on Tuesday & Friday, not between 10 am—4 pm 

EXCHANGE GARBAGE CART/RECYCLING BIN  YARD DEBRIS PROCEDURES  

Place all garden and yard trash, includes tree & shrub trimmings, grass  clip-

pings, palm fronds, & small branches either in a 32 gal trash can, commin-

gled w/ garbage in the 96 gal container, or in a plastic bag. Shrubs, branches, 

limbs & palm fronds should not to exceed 4 ft in length & must be bundled/

tied. No single item can exceed 50 lbs.  No more than 4 cans, bags or bun-

dles may be set out for collection at one time. Excessive amounts or bulk 

yard trash items: If more than four cans, bags or tied bundles of yard trash 

need to be set out, or piles of heavy logs and/or stacks of wood fencing, 

please contact Waste Pro at 352-366-0352 to schedule a quote. Once      

payment is received, Waste Pro will schedule the the collection of excessive/

bulk yard trash material. 

SIGN UP FOR BANK DRAFT FOR YOUR MONTHLY UTILITY BILL  

The Town offers the convenience of Bank Draft for your monthly Utility Bill.  Please provide Town Hall the signed 
consent form & a void check for the Bank Draft option.  The Consent Form can be found on the Town’s Website: 
www.mymontverde.com or Town Hall can email it to you or you can pick the form up at Town Hall.  

***HURRICANE SEASON IS HERE***  

Have you signed up for the Town’s Notification System CODERED?  If not, please register your cell phone, home phone and/or 

email with CODERED  for General and Emergency Communications.  If you need assistance, please   contact Brenda at Town Hall 

(407) 469-2681 and she will be happy to assist you.  You can also sign up today by using the following link: https://

public.coderedweb.com/cne/en-US/BF66D3536CDB 

SUMMER IS HERE!                                                                                                              

Please make sure you take that extra second to lock your vehicle doors.                                                      

This is a friendly reminder from the Lake County Sheriff Department.  


